
July 3, 2025 
  
Delivered via Email 
  
Laura Kitaeff 
Lms715@gmail.com 
            
Dear Laura Kitaeff, 
  
This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information (“FOIA”) request to Pleasantdale School District 
107 dated June 24, 2025. Specifically, you requested that the District provide you with the following 
information. 
  

1. “All internal reports, emails, written statements, or other documentation submitted by teachers 
or staff regarding the professional conduct, decisions, or handling of incidents involving Almir 
Emso and/or Kathleen Tomei; 

2. Records indicating: 
o The date and time of each submission; 
o The general nature of the concern or complaint; 
o The recipient(s) of the report or communication; 
o Any follow-up communications or investigations generated as a result; 

3. This request does not pertain to student records, and any references to student names or 
identifying details may be redacted to ensure compliance with the Illinois School Student 
Records Act. 

To be clear, this request seeks employee-to-employee communications or 
documentation specifically about workplace or professional concerns—not student disciplinary 
or academic records. As such, ISSRA should not apply to this request.” 

The District conducted a search for records responsive to your request; however, no responsive records 
were found. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns related to this response, please contact me.    

  
  

Respectfully,    
  
Griffin Sonntag 
Pleasantdale School District 107 FOIA Officer 

  
  

                    
Our Mission: We foster an empowered and engaged community of passionate, resilient lifelong learners. 
Quote: "The expert at anything was once a beginner." -Helen Hayes 
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